
 
Carrigaline Municipal District  

Cork County Council  
Floor 5  

County Hall  
Cork  

 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District  
 
A Chara,  
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: -  
Please take note that a meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held on Monday 20th of  
March at 14:00 in the Council Chamber for the transaction of the following business:  
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes  
 

(i) To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held 
on February 20th, 2023  
 

(ii) To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Special Meeting held on 
January 20th, 2023 

 
2. Matters Arising  

 
3. Correspondence  

 
4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and Recommendations  

 
5. Municipal District Officers Report  

 
6. Pride of Place 2023  

 
7. 2023 Municipal District Community Fund Scheme  

 
8. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of 

Motion in the name of:  
 

Cllr. Audrey Buckley  
 
1. “Can we repaint and look at the lining on the road at Camden bus turnaround please. With 

so many cars parking there the bus has difficulty turning.” 
 

2. “Can I ask that Fennell’s Bay Road be looked at please for resurfacing.” 
  

Cllr Seamus McGrath  
 
1. “To request that resurfacing work is carried out in the front of the Owenabue Carpark.” 

2. “To seek an update on my previous request for a Pedestrian Crossing on the Upper 
Kilmoney Road near the two bus stops on the western end of the road (Upper Clevedon 
and Forest Park).” 



3. “To request that nameplates be erected on Mill Road and Pottery Road in Carrigaline. 
Also, that information signs be erected to explain the historical significance of both 
names.” 

 
Cllr Marcia D'Alton  

 
1. “That the extreme littering exposed by the contract for Site Clearance on the Carrigaline to 

Ringaskiddy and Glenbrook Pedestrian and Cycleway, Phase 1 Glenbrook to Raffeen would be 
thoroughly cleaned as a matter of urgency. The lack of attention to this legacy of 
unsustainability is a sad irony for a transportation route advanced under the climate change 
banner.”  

 
2. “That as part of the water main replacement project on the R613, traffic calming around 

Coolmore Cross would be introduced as part of the reinstated layout. Recent experiences 
from the closure of the R613 are a clear illustration of the volume of traffic using this road 
every day.”  
 

3. “That Cork County Council would designate a Park and Ride facility in the Ballyhemiken 
Quarry and would liaise with the manufacturing facilities in Ringaskiddy and with the IDA to 
organise a regular small bus operating on a loop from here to each of the factories in the 
Ringaskiddy area with a view to relieving traffic and giving a practical alternative to the 
drivers of single-occupancy cars.”  

 
Cllr Michael Paul Murtagh  
 

1. “That provision made in the recent Coastguard Station part 8 planning, to widen the 
footpath on the R612 at the RCYC, is implemented in tandem with the development of the 
Coastguard station site. This is extremely necessary to address ongoing safety issues 
particularly for school-going children, pedestrians and cyclists at the entrance to Crosshaven 
on a recognised route to primary and secondary schools and linking the Crosshaven-
Carrigaline active travel route to Crosshaven village amenities and well known tourist 
attractions. There is national funding for safe active travel routes available through the 
department of transport and Minister Eamonn Ryan has specifically called for available 
funding to be spent. I would also ask that this motion is brought to the next Roads & 
Transportation in order to apply for the necessary funding as a matter of urgency.” 

 
2. “That members are given a report listing Hydrant locations, condition, flows and pressures in 

the Minane and Tracton area following work done by Irish water in the locality and reports of 
poor flow.” 
 

3. That the MD provide and erect “Respect your home, please do not litter dog foul” etc slogan 
signage at signage at key junctures from “The Pines” to “Hawthorne Drive£ through 
“Weston” and on to “Glenwood” estates.” 

 
Cllr Jack White  
 

1. “That Cllrs be informed by email of any adverts for proposed road closures in our Municipal 
District.” 

 
2. “That our MD request an update on turnaround times for housing offers in our area.” 



 
Cllr Ben Dalton O'Sullivan  

 
1. “That this council would write to the relevant body to ask them to install broadband 

connections to the Earls Well development in Waterfall.” 
 

2. “That this council would write to Irish Water asking them to install a backup power generator 
to the water pumping station in Shanagraigue.” 

 
3. “Revisiting my motion from last year, I’m asking if the council would arrange for further 

clearing and maintenance works at Barnaheley Cemetery in Ringaskiddy.” 

 

9. Votes of Congratulations 

 

10. Any Other Business 


